

P: (920) 467-7893

website: www.sheboyganfalls.k12.wi.us

November 17, 2021

RE: Free Family and Employee Covid-19 Testing Access

Dear Sheboygan Falls Families and Employees,

The district has been working diligently since the beginning of the summer to provide access to Covid-19 testing to ensure we create a safe learning environment while also supporting our families and staff as they navigate through the Pandemic and WI cold and flu season. The district has been working with the WI Department of Health Services and a company called Covid Clinic to offer on-site Covid testing. We are pleased to share that we now have a testing kiosk on school property that is staffed with a trained health professional in order to provide free family and employee Covid-19 testing.

Who can access the testing?

Any student, household members to a student, employees, and household members to an employee. Children 2 and older can be tested and must be accompanied by their parent/guardian.

Where is the testing located?

Testing is located at the back of the high school near the agriculture barn. See image below. There are signs to follow and dedicated parking spots for testing.

When is testing available?

Monday through Friday from 7:30 am to 3:30 pm.

How do I register?

Pre-registration for testing is **strongly recommended** at <u>register.covidconnect.wi.gov</u>. However, you can register at the testing site using your smartphone.

What test will I be receiving?

Participants get both a rapid antigen test and a PCR test. Rapid antigen results are available that same day. PCR results typically are available in 2-3 days.

How will I know my test results?

Test results are emailed directly to the email address utilized to register for the testing.

What do I do with the results?

If you do not have a household member who has tested positive...

If you are negative and feeling well, you may return to school or work. You will need to email or send a screenshot of the negative results to one of the school nurses: Amber Silver or Lisa Hackbarth.

If you have a household member who has tested positive...

You can test on day 6 or 7 and may return to school or work on day 8 if you receive a negative test result and feel well. You will need to email or send a screenshot of the negative results to one of the school nurses: Amber Silver or Lisa Hackbarth.

agsilva@sheboyganfalls.k12.wi.us lmhackbarth@sheboyganfalls.k12.wi.us

Will home tests continue to be accepted by the school district?

Due to the availability of this free Covid testing option, we will no longer accept the results of home tests.

